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In recent years, the results of IPCC’s public opinion survey revealed that
young respondents are less knowledgeable about the IPCC’s functions.
Hence, in November 2016 the IPCC launched a school programme to
introduce the IPCC and Hong Kong’s two-tier police complaints system to
the younger generation.

Since the programme commenced, the IPCC has been invited by the
Department of Journalism & Communication of Hong Kong Shue Yan University
and the Department of Journalism of Hong Kong Baptist University to speak
in their General Assembly and a major course lecture respectively. During the
talks, which were well received, the IPCC introduced the functions and roles of
the IPCC and shared complaint cases with over 500 university students and
lecturers,. Furthermore, the IPCC has already visited 21 secondary schools
and primary schools, reaching out to over 2,700 teachers and students through
more than 30 visits. During Liberal Studies classes and morning assemblies,
the IPCC’s principles and procedures for reviewing complaint investigation
reports were illustrated through showing episodes from the IPCC Files series
and games. On these occasions, IPCC Members and representatives from
Secretariat vetting team also shared their experiences in reviewing cases.

The participating teachers and students were very enthusiastic. In particular,
they were very interested in the nature of complaints, case investigation
procedures, classification of investigation results, the rights and obligations
of citizens, and how to become a member of the IPCC’s vetting team.
Questionnaires were distributed to all participants after every presentation to
understand their views of the activities and to evaluate the effectiveness. The
majority of students agreed that the activities enhanced their understanding
of the IPCC, and over 80% of students could correctly indicate the functions
and vetting procedures of the IPCC.

To promote the school programme, the IPCC took the initiative to
visit the District Principals’ Association (DPA) during the early stage of
the programme, introducing IPCC work and school programme to the
principals, to salicit their support and participation. The Council visited 14
DPAs, and thanks to the positive response from principals, the Secretariat
received invitations from a number of primary and secondary schools.
Through in-class activities and presentations, the IPCC aims to enhance
students’ understanding of the IPCC’s values - i.e. independence,
impartiality and integrity - while ensuring they recognise their rights and
responsibilities when making a complaint.
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